
 

 
 

 

 
Mr. Buttery’s Update 

 

Half Term 

What a half term it has been! The children have done exceptionally well given the inevitable disruption that the pandemic has 

continued to cause.  Despite all of this there has been much to celebrate over the last seven weeks. 

 

 

 

 

Here’s a small selection of the photographs that were shared on Twitter this half term: 

   

Can I take this opportunity to thank all the staff at Elvington for their continued hard work during yet another challenging half 

term.  It truly is a testament to their professionalism and dedication that the children barely notice!   

May I once again thank you all for the support and kindness you have shown to each other, to our children, my staff and to 

the wider community.  Have a great break - we look forward to seeing all the children on Monday 28th February. 

Parents’ Evenings  

Thank you to all the parents and carers who attended our remote Parents’ Evening.  I hope this provided you with an 

opportunity to discuss your child’s progress and development this academic year.  

Following your appointment, if there is anything you would like to discuss with me, please call the school, or alternatively I can 

be reached via email: head@elvingtonprimary.org.uk 

After-school Clubs and Whole School Collective Worship 

As a result of COVID-19 mitigations, after-school clubs have not taken place since early November.  Although the 

aforementioned is regrettable, these preventative measures have allowed us to maintain high quality face-to-face education. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

@pselvington www.elvingtonprimary.org.uk Perseverance 

Our Christian value for this 

half term. 

  

We share lots of information & pictures via our 

Twitter account.  If you don’t already follow our 

main account (@ElvingtonCE), please consider 

joining the class accounts as detailed right: 

 

Class 1 – @Class1elves1    Class 2 – @Class2elves       

 

Class 3 – @Class3elves      Class 4 – @Class4elves    

 

Class 5 – @Class5elves 
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We are now increasingly confident that as a result of everyone’s efforts in reducing the transmission of COVID-19, after-

school clubs will be able to resume from week commencing Monday 28th February 2022. 

Information about school based after-school clubs will be distributed later today.  Please do not rely on these clubs for 

childcare, as they could, unfortunately, be cancelled at short notice. 

It is also our current intention for whole school Collective Worship to resume after half term.  The aforementioned has 

been facilitated via Google Meet since the start of this term.  

Yours Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Mr. Andrew Buttery  
  “I have come in order that you may have life – life in all its fullness.” John 10:10 
 

    

 
 

 
 

   

Golden Book 

Class 1 Hedgehogs – Henry Ward 

Class 2 Bears – Georgina Miller-Preston 

Class 3 Bats – Ethan Smith 

Class 4 Foxes – Taylor Camp 

Class 5 Owls – Lorna Ellis 

 

 

World Book Day 

On World Book Day, Thursday 3rd March, children are invited to come 

dressed as a book character of their choice. Their outfit could be as 

simple as a prop or, if they prefer, a full character outfit!   

 

 

Linked to World Book Day, we are inviting pupils to take part in our Extreme 
Reading Challenge. 
  
Think about different, exciting, fun and SAFE places you can enjoy a book. 
 

What to do: Choose a book, find an unusual place to read it then ask your parent/carer to 
take your photograph.  
  

1. Email your photo to office@elvingtonprimary.org.uk or print it out and hand to your class 
teacher.  Don’t forget to include your name and class with the photograph.  
 
Please send all entries into school by Monday 28th February so that we can reveal the winners 
later that week. 
We may use some of the photos for display purposes so please let us know if you do not wish 
for yours to be included on a display.  
   
Have fun reading! 
 

 

 

 

 

Healthy Snacks 

The school operates a healthy snacks policy whereby children choosing to bring a snack for 

break time should choose fresh fruit or vegetables.  Children have been bringing Bear Pure Fruit 

Yo Yos into school, these are permitted.  However, an increasing number of children are bringing 

predominantly chocolate based snacks into school.  I would like to politely request that this stops.  

Our school discourages the consumption of snacks high in fat and/or sugar. 

The Foundation and KS1 children receive fruit and vegetables, offered under the government 

initiative to provide all infants with free fruit and vegetables during the day. 
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New dates appear in red 

 

Thursday 3rd March – World 

Book Day 

Monday 14th February – 4pm 

Virtual Kingswood Meeting 

Tuesday 15th February – Parents 

Evening 

Wednesday 16th February – 

Parents Evening 

Wednesday 9th – Friday 11th 

March – Kingswood Residential 

Friday 18th March – Comic Relief 

 

Due to current circumstances, 

other events in 2022 will be 

announced nearer the time. 

 

 

 

 

Spring 1: Wednesday 5th January 

– Friday 18th February 

Spring 2: Monday 28th February – 

Thursday 7th April 

Summer 1: Monday 25th April – 

Thursday 26th May 

Summer 2: Monday 6th June – 

Thursday 21st July 

2021-2022 Training Days and 

Bank Holiday Closures 

Friday 8th April 2022 
Early May Bank Holiday Monday 

2nd May 2022 
Friday 27th May 2022 

Friday 22nd July 2022 Additional 
Bank Holiday (Platinum Jubilee of 

the reign of Queen Elizabeth II) 
Monday 25th July 2022 

 
 

 
 

 

At Elvington Church of England Primary School, we have 

our own news team, 'The Roving Reporters’.  The team is 

made up of children from School Council. The Roving 

Reporter’s articles will be included in our weekly 

newsletter. 

 

Class 1 Have been observing how 

seeds germinate this week. 

 

 

 

 

Class 3 have been weighing in maths and 

reading scales. They baked honey biscuits 

which uses a typically Greek ingredient, 

honey. 

 

 

 

Class 2 have been learning about adjectives 

and conjunctions. They have been writing 

descriptions. 

 

 

Class 4 have been learning about the 

digestive system in science.   

They also completed their Tudor portraits. 

Class 5 have been doing translation and 

reflection in small groups in maths. 

 

Name Labels 

A lot of the school day can often be wasted 

by looking for belongings.  Please help us 

optimise the time your child is in school by 

clearly labelling all your child’s 

possessions.  Online companies offer 

many different variations, iron-in, sew-in 

and stick-on, for less than £3.  If this is not 

possible, please use a permanent marker 

or biro to put initials on clothing labels, 

shoes, wellies and all other items your child 

has in school.  Many thanks for your 

assistance in this matter. 

 



 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                               Elvington Out of School Club 

Bookings can be made by email 

info@elvingtonoutofschool.co.uk or by calling 07790 

480229 (Please text or leave a message when there is no 

reply).    

Please note this is an independent organisation, 

bookings cannot be made via the school. 

 

 

Thanks, Sue Challis 

Menu - WC 21/02/2022 

 

Week 3 

Please check out our 

new menu 

We have an exciting 

new menu offering a 

Sandwich and Jacket 

Potato option alongside 

two main dishes.  

 Please note these 

options are not available 

each Wednesday.   
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Every bit of plastic ever 
produced still exists and will 
be here with us for hundreds of 
years. Once in the environment, 
plastic breaks down into smaller 
and smaller particles that attract 
toxic chemicals, are ingested by 
wildlife on land and in the ocean, 
and contaminate our food chain 
Please help by reducing the 
amount of single use 
plastic/cling film/plastic bags 
in your child’s packed lunch. 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 February Half Term Holiday Programme  
 
The York City Knights Foundation have a proud 
tradition of offering children and young people the 
opportunity to engage in sport and physical 
activity during school holidays. 
This February half term we are offering four 
Future Knights Holiday clubs sessions taking 
place out and about within the local community 
and one Junior Knights Holiday Day camp. 
The aim is not only to inspire the next generation 
of Knights players, but also to play a vital role in 
helping make school holidays more enjoyable.  
These sessions are FREE. 
For more details;  
https://yorkcityknights.com/future-knights/ 

 

 

Please help in the fight 

against climate 

change… 

For a comprehensive list on 

how to recycle household 

items, please check out the 

recycle now website.   On 

the website is a 

comprehensive A-Z list of 

how to recycle objects, from 

aerosols and animal bedding 

to videos and vacuum 

cleaners, and much more.   
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Safeguarding Concerns 

Please remember that if you have any concerns about a child’s welfare, do not hesitate to get in contact by emailing 

head@elvingtonprimary.org.uk.  I am Elvington’s Designated Safeguarding Lead, with Mrs. Granger fulfilling the role of Deputy 

Designated Safeguarding Lead – additional school specific information can be found at: www.elvingtonprimary.org.uk/school-

information/whos-who/safeguarding-team.  

If you have a concern that a child is vulnerable or at risk of significant harm, please contact the Multi-Agency Safeguarding Hub 

(MASH) in York on 01904 551900 and select option 3 or email MASH@york.gov.uk.  Outside office hours, at weekends and on 

public holidays contact the emergency duty team on 01609 780780.  You can also visit www.saferchildrenyork.org.uk, for more 

information. 

Please also be aware that as a school we subscribe to Operation Encompass.  One of the principles of Operation Encompass 

is that all incidents of domestic abuse are shared with schools, not just those where an offence can be identified.  Additional 

information can be found at:  www.operationencompass.org/school-participation 

. 

 

 

COVID-19 

If your child has a positive COVID-19 diagnosis, or is having a test/required to self-isolate, please inform the school using the 

following email address, as soon as you find out: head@elvingtonprimary.org.uk. The aforementioned email address will be 

checked regularly (including weekends).  

Confirmatory PCR tests following a positive lateral flow device (LFD) test result are to be temporarily suspended from Tuesday 

11th January.  This will mean that anyone who receives a positive LFD test result will be required to self-isolate immediately 

and will not be required to take a confirmatory PCR test. 

From 16th August 2021, children under the age of 18 years old will no longer be required to self-isolate if they are contacted 

by NHS Test and Trace as a close contact of a positive COVID-19 case.  People who are fully vaccinated, or children and 

young people aged between 5 and 18 years and 6 months, identified as a close contact of someone with COVID-19, should 

take an LFD test every day for seven days and continue to attend their setting as normal, unless they have a positive test 

result or develop symptoms at any time. 

Pupils who have had a positive PCR or LFT test cannot return to school until they have a negative test result or have completed 

the required isolation time.  From Monday 17th January, people who are self-isolating with COVID-19 will have the option to 

reduce their isolation period after 5 full days if they test negative with a lateral flow device (LFD) test on both day 5 and day 6 

and they do not have a temperature.  For example, if they test negative on the morning of day 5 and the morning of day 6, 

they can return to their education or childcare setting immediately on day 6. 

The first test must be taken no earlier than day 5 of the self-isolation period, and the second must be taken the following day. 

All test results should be reported to NHS Test and Trace. 

If the result of either of their tests is positive, they should continue to self-isolate until they get negative results from 

two LFD tests on consecutive days or until they have completed 10 full days of self-isolation, whichever is earliest. 

Anyone who is unable to take LFD tests or anyone who continues to have a temperature will need to complete the full 10 day 

period of self-isolation.  Further information on self-isolation for those with COVID-19 is available. 

 Symptoms of the Omicron Variant 

We have continued to have a number of confirmed cases in school this week.  I would like to draw your attention towards the 

other symptoms widely reported for children who have tested positive for COVID-19, especially with the Omicron variant.  

These include: Fatigue, Diarrhoea and Vomiting, Headache, Body Aches, Sore Throat, Runny Nose, Sneezing. 

 

 

 

Additional Bank Holiday  

You will be aware that this year sees the Platinum Jubilee of the reign of Queen Elizabeth II. The Government announced it 

was adding a bank holiday in celebration of this event and placed it within our Summer Half Term.  This means June 2nd and 

3rd (Thursday and Friday) are designated bank holidays.  However, unlike other bank holidays that are fixed, because this one 

has been added, the Government has stated that schools can set that bank holiday for a different time of year within term 

time.  

The aforementioned additional bank holiday is designated to individual schools to set; we wished to cause as little disruption 

to the children’s education as possible (considering the disruption that has already occurred over the past two years).  To that 

end we have decided to place our day on Friday 22nd July 2022.  That date was scheduled to be the last Friday of the 

academic year.  This means our last day in school, at the end of the summer term, will now be Thursday 21st July 2022.  Our 

term dates on the website will be adjusted to take account of this, however, I wanted to let you know at the first available 

opportunity. 
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